Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 14, 2017: 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. open house, 6:00 p.m. presentation
PLACE: Reverend Samuel Delevoe Memorial Park, 2520 NW 6 Street, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33311
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four, will be hosting an Alternatives Public Workshop for the SR-9/I-95 at SR 842/Broward Boulevard Interchange Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study. The Alternatives Public Workshop will begin as an informal open house where all viable alternatives that have been developed will be on display, with a formal presentation at 6:00 p.m. The goal of the workshop is to collect and evaluate the public’s comments on the alternatives under evaluation, prior to selecting a recommended alternative.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Scott Thurman, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4135, toll-free 1(800)336-8435, ext. 4135, Scott.Thurman@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Mr. Scott Thurman, P.E., (954)777-4135, toll free 1(800)336-8435, ext. 4135; in writing to Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, 33309; email Scott.Thurman@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800) 955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800) 955-8770 (Voice). Any persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Mr. Scott Thurman, P.E. at least seven (7) days before the Alternatives Public Workshop. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact Mr. Scott Thurman, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, 33309, (954)777-4135, toll-free 1(800)336-8435, ext. 4135, Scott.Thurman@dot.state.fl.us.
